
Davis High School Community Council Minutes 
May 2, 2018 

6:30 a.m. 
 
 
Attendees:  Greg Wilkey, Bradley Chapple, LeAnn Hyer, Corrine Barney, Alan Porter, Dorothy 
Watkins, Gregg Laub, Kim Humpherys, Shanna Barker, Lance Thaxton, Hilary Pennock, Andrew 
Thaxton, and Ellie Anderson. 
 
Shanna Barker welcomed the Council.  Gregg Laub motioned that the minutes from the last meeting 
be approved.  Dorothy Watkins seconded the motion, and the minutes were approved. 
 
Andrew Thaxton, one of the student body officers, reported on the College Signing Day activity, that 
Moonlight Serenade was successful, Prom is this week, and that the AP tests begin next week.  
 
Mr. Wilkey reviewed trust lands budget expenditures year-to-date.  He reported that most 
categories were under budget, but a couple of them were over.  Lance Thaxton motioned to 
approve expenditure of funds to cover those categories over budget as of today.  Gregg Laub 
seconded the motion.  All council members present approved the expenditure.  Mr. Chapple asked 
for $6100 to pay for summer school expenses.  Kim Humphries motioned to approve the request.  
Shanna Barker seconded the motion.  All council members present approved the expenditure.  
 
Mr. Wilkey reported that elections for next year’s community council will begin end of this week for 
three positions.  Shanna Barker reported that Julie Taylor has been attending meetings with the 
Kaysville City manager, but there has not been anything related to Davis High to report. 
 
The following School Improvement Plan focus groups reported. 
 
1.  ACT/SAGE.  Gregg Laub reported that ACT scores are still coming in.  Mr. Wilkey indicated the 
February test scores appear to be at least as good as the 2017 end scores. 
 
2.  Graduation Rate.  Administrations is actively viewing lists of students at risk of not graduating.  
This year’s graduation rate is on par with past graduation rates. 
 
3.  Professional Development.  DHS faculty was provided the book Blended.  Teachers are 
encouraged to read the book.  Training opportunities will be provided over the summer. 
 
4.  Academic Needs.  There was a discussion about adding a peer tutoring program next year for 
other sciences, similar to the chemistry peer tutoring program. 
 
Dorothy Watkins motioned that the meeting be adjourned.  Gregg Laub seconded the motion, and 
the meeting was adjourned.  The 2017-2018 Community Council successfully complete its service. 


